
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
July 5, 2022 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor P. Lin Davis. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the June 6, 

2022 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to approve the John 

Lapp Subdivision Plan on South Bridge Road. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the 

Robert Newton, Jr. Subdivision Plan conditional upon receiving the maintenance and use 

agreement for the driveway. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to request that 

Northumberland County, on behalf of Delaware Township, submit an application to the 

Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development for the Township’s FFY 

2022 Community Development Block Grant Entitlement funds for the following activities: 

 

1. East District Road Area Construction  $81,195 

2. Administration     $16,700 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the use 

of the Dewart Grange Field for the Warrior Run Youth Football League. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to release the first 

half of the Montgomery House Library donation in the amount of $4,500 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 



A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 P.M. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer   


